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Village Meeting Dates 

The regular monthly 
board meeting is held on 
the 2nd Monday of each 
month at 7:00 p.m. at the 
Village Hall.  All meet-
ings are open to the pub-
lic. 

Residents are encour-
aged to attend and be-
come involved and be 
informed. 

 

INFO-LINE

VILLAGE 
HALL HOURS 

8:00—4:00 M-F  

Visit our website @ 

www.sheridan-il.us 

Dear Sheridan Residents, 
 
On March 21st, 2020 at 5:00PM, Illinois Governor Pritzker issued Ex-
ecutive Order 2020-10, A Stay at Home Order, and to be in place 
through April 7, 2020 due to COVID-19, an infectious disease caused 
by a virus. 
I am asking all businesses and residents in Sheridan to please comply 
with this order and stay at home except for essential activities. By do-
ing so, we will be doing our part to halt the spread of this deadly vi-
rus. You are not only helping yourself, but you are helping keep our 
community, your neighbor, and your family safe. Take this time to en-
joy the outdoors, time with your family and pets as we don’t always 
get awarded this time with our busy day to day lives.  
A few of our businesses have been able to remain open, some with 
limited services and others have been less fortunate and have had to 
close entirely. Please remember all Sheridan businesses, now and mov-
ing forward as they will need all of the support we can give them.  
Sheridan business owners, please refer to our website often 
(www.sheridan-il.us), as Cathy, our Village Administrator, will be up-
dating it with links and information for any assistance offered to you 
through the State of Illinois or other organizations as they come avail-
able.  
Please take this order seriously. The State of Illinois is asking for your 
local government, your public service employees to enforce this order 
and we will do that to the best of our ability for the safety of all of our 
residents.  
If you have any questions or comments please contact Village Hall at 
815-496-2251 and we will do our best to assist you.  
Sincerely, 
 

Shelly Figgins 
Village President  

 



SHERIDAN AMERICAN LEGION POST 

729 

 
Rent the  

American Legion 

for your next gath-

ering by calling  

815-496-2380 

~Wednesday Night BINGO~ 

~Friday Night Fish Fry~ 

Legion Meetings-3rd Tuesday of Every Month 

Memorials and Donations are greatly  

appreciated!! 

PLEASE CHECK WITH US ON  AVAILABILITY  OF 

CARRY OUT  SERVICE  

 

Village Permits Issued  

February/March  2020 

 
No Permits Issued 

 
 
 
 

GROOT 

recycle dates  

 

 April 3, 17 

May 1, 15, 29 

June 12, 26 

MONTHLY COMMUNITY MEETINGS 

ALL MEETINGS SUBJECT TO LIFT OF SOCIAL 

DISTANCING BAN 

 

Sheridan Historical Society - 1st Tuesday 

6:30PM @ Historical Building 

 

Sheridan American Legion - 3rd Tuesday 

7:00PM @ Legion 

 

Mission Township -  2nd Wednesday 

7:00PM @ Mission Township Building 

 

Sheridan Sanitary District -  4th Wednes-

day 6:00PM @ Historical  

Building. 

 

Sheridan Village Board Meetings - 2nd 

Monday 7:00PM @ Village Hall 

 

Sheridan Zoning Board of Appeals @ Village 

Hall - Are always published in the Legal  

Notices of The Times 

 

Sheridan Fire District Trustee Meetings-1st 

Thursday 7:00PM @ Fire Station 

THE SHERIDAN AREA FOOD 
PANTRY BASED OUT OF THE 

SHERIDAN  
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 
OPEN ON THE 2ND AND 4TH 
TUESDAY OF EVERY MONTH 

FROM  
8:30AM-9:30AM 

PLEASE CALL FOR UPDATED IN-
FO IF YOU ARE IN NEED 

IN CASE OF EMERGENCY CALL  

November 3, 2019 

Ottawa Food Basket  
February 25th &  
March 24th from  

8:30-9:30AM 
_______________________ 

PLEASE REMAIN IN YOUR CAR-WE 
WILL BRING ITEMS TO YOU. 



 

Tentative Upcoming meetings for the  
Community Club will be held on: 

 Wednesday April 22, 2020 
Wednesday May 27, 2020 

 7:00PM at the Fire Station 

From Groot Industries: 

RE: COVID-19 Update 

Dear Valued Customers, 

In order to protect the health and welfare of our employees along with keeping our 
customers and public safe, effective March 23, 2020 we are temporarily making 
the following collection changes until further notice. All trash/refuse and recycling 
must be placed in accompany designated cart, a can with handles, or bagged. 
Loose uncontained items will not be collected.  

More specifically:  

-All bulky item/construction debris collection is suspended until further notice. 

-All white good/e-waste collection is suspended until further notice.  

At this time, yard waste and recycling service is unaffected by the changes; howev-
er, we do anticipate potential changes to yard waste and recycling programs also.  

We will continue practicing the protocols and recommendations of the Centers for 
Disease Control and Prevention.  

Again, these are temporary changes made in the effort to keep your community 
and our employees safe. We will update you as soon as anything changes moving 
forward. 

 

Regards, Groot Industries 



Sheridan United Methodist Church 
          “The Church With The Praying Hands” 

 

 

**WORSHIP BEGINS AT 9:30AM ON SUNDAY MORNINGS** 

Please join us for our Sunday services by logging on to our Facebook 

page Sundays @ 9:30AM until the “Stay at Home” order is  

lifted. For our live church services until we are able to have our  

congregation come together in the church once again. We will keep 

you posted on our events with the Sheridan United Methodist Church.  

SHERIDAN HISTORICAL SOCIETY 
 

With the quarantine in place we will be open by  
appointment only if you need assistance. You may also 

reach out to us on Facebook. 
Everyone stay safe and healthy. 

_______________________________________________________________ 



 

 

APRIL 1, 2020 

DO YOUR PART! 

GET COUNTED 

Please see the following link to YouTube 

for overview of the Census questions. 

https://youtu.be/vCM0XrSynFw 

Residents: 

The Village of Sheridan is planning for 
this years sidewalk improvements! Dur-
ing the month of May of each year, any 
landowner desiring financial assistance 
for repairs or replacement of sidewalk 
adjacent to their property may make a 
request for such in writing delivered to 
the Village Hall. The Street and Alley 
Committee shall annually present to the Village Board a resolution containing a 
sidewalk improvement plan. In selecting sidewalks to be placed on the sidewalk 
improvement plan, the Street and Alley Committee shall take into consideration 
the condition of any existing sidewalk, the need for a sidewalk, the expected traf-
fic for the sidewalk, and whether an owner adjoining a sidewalk is willing to par-
ticipate in a 60%/40% payment agreement where the owner agrees to pay 40% of 
the cost of sidewalk improvements with the City paying the remaining 60% costs 
of improvements. If a landowner fails to get a required sidewalk placed on the an-
nual improvement plan, such landowner may repair or install a sidewalk in any 
street, alley or public ground adjacent to their property but only after approval of 
the plans and subject to conditions approved by the Street and Alley Committee. 
Conditions and standards for approval shall be similar to conditions and standards 
normally undertaken by the Street and Alley Committee for work performed as 
part of their annual plan for sidewalk improvements.  

This can also be viewed in the Village of Sheridan Municipal Code Book on our 
website-Chapter 9 Sidewalks. 

https://youtu.be/vCM0XrSynFw


 

Due to the COVID-19 outbreak these events/dates may 

be changed. We will keep you updated.  



From Jay Waldvogel, DDS, MS (Village Parks Committee Chairman) 

 

In light of the recent COVID-19 outbreak and current “Shelter in Place” for so 

many of us, I am donating from my personal supply- 3 boxes of Class 2 face 

masks (made of thin paper fleece and usually attached behind the ears and rec-

ommended  for only a one time use and limited 

protection) and gloves for our local first respond-

ers, senior citizens (age 65 and over) and higher 

risk Village residents for protection if they may 

need to go out for groceries, medications, doctor 

visits, etc. These will be available to those in need 

at the Sheridan Police Department with a limit of 1 

per person. 

 

Please also remember several village representatives are also willing to assist 

those Village residents in need of getting groceries etc, safely delivered to their 

home. You may contact the Sheridan Village Hall @ 815-496-2251, Sheridan Po-

lice Department @ 815-496-2186 or myself @ 815-342-3963. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In these trying times with the Covid-19 outbreak, we would recommend access-

ing those websites most informative on it. Please follow the listing below for the 

most accurate and current information available.  

www.coronavirus.illinois.gov 

www.cdc.gov 

www.coronavirus.gov 

 

Information/Assistance for small business owners: 

www2.illinois.gov/dceo/SmallBizAssistance/Pages/EmergencySBAIntiatives.aspx 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

Robert W. Rowe Public Library  

Some information on assistance with your  

library needs during these times. 

 

We are all in this together and we will come out 

stronger for it. 

1. Our Free Wi-FI is on form 9 am till 9 pm, people are welcome to sit outside 

the library and login into our free Wi-Fi, just link to RWR Library and no pass-

word is needed, Also the schools Wi-Fi in available outside the library that is 

for students to login into, adults cannot access this. 

2. People can go onto the library facebook pages I am constantly linking free 

reading resources for kids and adults that they can use all FREE 

3. I am going to place bins of free books at the post office starting Monday, 

April 27, there will be 2 bins one for adult reading materials and one for kids , 

this one will contain bags of books, coloring pages, craft supplies, etc. for 

kids to use. All the materials are FREE and books do not have to be returned 

to the library. These books are free form the virus as they have been in our 

shed for a couple of months now and we would have used them for our 

books sale but I decided this is a much better use for our community. 

4. We also have 3 Little Free Libraries, 1 is located outside the Serena Method-

ist Church, 1 is located behind the Harding Grade School and the 1 is located 

by the Serena Fire Station in Wedron, again these books are free and do not 

need to be returned. 

5. Login into our library webpage, rwrlibrary.org. for the latest announcements, 

free resources, when we plan to re-open and much more 

6. Last but not least , for any questions, please email Pdsmith@rwrlibrary.org 

and I will help in any way I can We really hope to re-open on April 8th but that 

still remains fluid.  
 

http://rwrlibrary.org/






 


